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Nursing students are working hard to shed their "sex pot" image. 

· PROFESSOR JAIE PHILLIPS SPEAKS 01 WOMEI II SCIEICE 
' 

El&llEERllB FROM 1HE llSIDE 
By Trudi Collins 

"J was once picked up by a 
man in an art gallery--it was a 
rather brief affair--it only 
lasted for about five galleries 
as we walked along. When he 
found out I was a scientist and 
made con.si derabl y more money 
than he did as a history 
professor, he took off. .He 
didn't even last for one more 
gallery!" - Professor Jane 
Phillips, BSc CU of T>, MA 
<Bryn Mawr>, PhD <John 
Hopkins>, P.Eng, on the 
consequences of being a woman 
scient;st in a man's world. 

Professor Phillips is the 

only woman professor in t 'he 
Department of Chemical 
Engineering at U of T. On 
being approached for this 
interview she was quick to 
insist she is not a feminist. 
This increased my general 
unease as I entered her 
somewhat chaotic office for 
"the interview•. I re-emerged 
arn hour and a half later, 
having been well entertained by 
a pleasant, witty woman who 
proved to be far less 
formidable than I had expec.ted. 
Our chat yielded more than just 
amusing recollections. Some of 
Prof. Phi 11 ip' s more 
penetrating ' comments ~roached 

the subject of being taken 
seriously as a scienttst. She 
was adamant that, in her area 
of specialty, her voice is as 
respected as would be an 
equally competent man's. 
However, she was quick to 
qualify this. 

"When I was applying for 
jobs, both with my Bachelor's 
degree and then with my 
Master's, it would get to the 
intervi~w and they would always 
ask 'How long d.o you plan to 
work?' <before leaving to have 
children>. However, that no 
longer happened once I had my 

Continued on page 8 
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IURSllG 
ORIEITIJIOI 

by Paula O'Sullivan 

From a feminist 
perspective, the U of T Nursing 
Orientation has largely been a 
horrifying spectacle. The 
objectification and degradation 
of the Nursing Frosh both by 
themselves and by the 
Engineering Frosh has been part 
of the "fun' for decades. rn 
the past two and a half years, 
hbwever, some interesting 
changes have occurred within 
the Orientation. However change 
does not come easily ' in a 
discipline with a long 
tradition. 

'Discipline' is an 
appropriate term for Nursing 
especially when referring to 
the traditional education OT 
nurses. The training was 
physically, mentally and 
emotionally e xhausting; it took 
placa within a rigid hiar~rchv 
that h.ad tc be re5p..:;.te -~ 
maintained. Un1Torms. long 
hours and infinite r u les were 
trademar ks of the day; they 
also served to make progression 
through Nursing an initiation 
rite of great proportion. 

Over the years however, 
rituals were abolished. 
'Unquestioning obedience', that 
infamous dictum cf Florence 
Nightingale, was gradually 
rejected. The Nurse's education 
was changed from all angles as 
Nurses <-as women> befcame more 
conscious of their oppression 
and of the institutions 
involved in its maintenance. 
The Nursing students demanded 
and were granted autonomy. 

Today, one of the few 
overt rituals left in Nursing 
at U of T is Orientation - the 
•get to know your classmates 
and the campus all in one week' 
affair. Nursing Orientation 
traditionally provided a yearly 
opportunity to p-l av up the 
ima~~s associatad ~1th the 
"femaleness' of the f m:ul ty for 
the purpose of th& Nurses' 
exposure to men, but, more 
importantly, of their e~posure 
to the Nurses. As Nursing _ 
tradition goes, those men were 
the Engineers, the 
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NURSES cff11&1tiG THEIR IMAGE 
Nursing continued from page 1 

predominantly male counterpart 
to the predominantly female 
faculty. 

This annual ~vent was 
notorious for promoting the 
stereotype of 'the Nurse as a 
sexpot' - by far the most 
popular image of the Nurse in 
this society. Ori~ntation was 
an opportune time to learn and 
promote stereotypes while 
initiating social interaction. 
This rite of initiation was 
also important to the Nursing 
Frosh in that it served to take 
them from •anomie' to 
•identity' wit~ a group. It was 
a process, a rite of passage , 

Aware of their plight, 
Nursing students are making 
real efforts to promote a 
better, more, realistic image 
of what they are. 

lasting one week. In the end it 
made them 'Nursing students', 
complete with all of its 
i magery. 

During Orientation, inter­
action with the Engineering 
Frosh cons i sted of such antics 
as singing songs which praised 
the Engineers for their male­
ness, while promoting Nursing 
stucients as willing to increase 
the~r bust size or do whatever 
please~ the men in order to win 
their attention and acceptance; 
Throwing themselves· to their 
knees when orderad to by the 
male Engineering students, 
being tied to cannons - and 
carried off by the same group 
of men, participating in wet t­
sh~rt contests, bedpan races ­
and slave auctions - the list 
of antics is extensive. 

Needless to say, all of 
these activities were 
tremendously popular. The 
events promoted heterose:·:ual 
gamesmanship; after all, what 
is a •sexpot' without a man ? 
The very t cz i~ .n is relative and 
male defined; it implies mixing 
of the sexes and objectification 
of one by the other. The novice 
Nursing students worked hard to 
please 'their men' during the 
fun· and games. · It was all an 
important aspect of establishing 
their identity with the group 
and with the infamous image of 
'The Nurse'. 

However, the nex t four 
years was another process - a -
process in which ~acuity 

members worked hard to take the 
'nursing student ' to the point 
of 'Nurse•. 

In these four years 
Nursing students meet the harsh 
realities; they realize the 
plight of nurses as women; they 
are shocked by the e :<tent of 
the power struggle, the 
degradation, the stress and the 
helplessness that they 
experience in clinical practice 
and in the health care system. 
By then it is too late to undo 
what Orientation did. Nursing 
students reinforced their own 
harmful images before they 
realized how harmful they truly 
were; and the myt~s were 
reinforced at a time when the 
Nursing faculty and other 
faculties and colleges had 
their highest profile on 
camP,us. Nurses damaged Nurses 
in the name of fun and didn't 
realize it: 

Two and a half years ago, 
a fourth year Nursing student 
decided that e•ien if it was too 
late to undo what Orientation 
did, it certainly was not too 
late to_ change it for the 
future. Orientation could be 
changed - but first it had to 
be described, tarn apart and 

thrown to the Nursing students 
and faculty so that all could 
see exactly how de•tructive it 
really was. Mark Sanderson's 
paper on the Nursing 
Orientation as a 'Rite of 
Passage' was a major Apaper; a 
that shocked everybody who read 
it or heard about it. No one 
had ever interpreted the images 
of orientation so vividly. 
Sanderson ' s paper was a 
veritable catalyst; a 
prescr i ption for change. By 
attac king the •true themes of 
the ritual', he did exactly 
what he had intended to do; he 
got things moving. 

Tradition, however, is not 
given up easily, even when one 
is aware of its negative 
aspects. It has to be replaced 
with positive alternatives, 
which are not always that easy 
to discQver, far less 
implement. Now that - Nurses 
don't want to play the sexpot 
anymore, wnat will they play? 
The Orientation has only 
reflected images in society. 
Peo·ple need roles. Women today 
are supposedly free to choose 
whatever role they desire. But 
when you get a group of ~omen 

together who are about to enter 
a faculty with a long female 
tradition, and these women need 
to identify themselves as a 
group, what roles are there to 
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OtherW[ s ·• is-~ University of 
Toronto feminist newspaper and 
is independently funded. Any 
donation$_ will be most welcome. 
All articles published in 
OtherWise do not necessarily 
represent the views of the 
collective. Only those 
articles and editorials signed 
by the collective. have been 
agre•d upon. 

project to the public besides 
the ones they've been offered 
by the publi~ s~nce time 
immemorial? 

. It will obviously take 
time to change the image of 
Nursing. Yet things ARE being 
done. Aware of their. plight, 
Nursing students are making 
real efforts to promote a 
better, more realistic image of 
what they are. They are, for 
one, both men and women. 

L?st year, Nadine Romanyk, 
orientation leader for the 1985 
Nursing Frosh, tried to 
implement some of her own 
egalitarian ideas i nto the 
programme. She did well given 
that all she had in terms of 
time was the summer. It was 
decided that elections for the 
following year's orientation 
leader would be held earlier in 
the school year to gii1e the 
incumbent more time. Caroline 
Bays was voted Orien1!"ation 
Leader for 1986. 

Bays stated that she had 
been personally motivated to 
cut •out or change some of the 
sexist songs and activities 
even before hearing of 
Sanderson's pape~. On top of 
her own initiativ.e, however, 
there was also a rumour 
spreading that Faculty members 
were still so ~ppalled ' by many 
of the rituals within the 

orientation that they were 
considering recommending _ that 
the rite be banned altogether. 

This threat made Bays all 
the more determined. She said 
that she was convinced cf two 
things: first, that the Nursing 
orientation "could be good 
clean fun without us having to 
prostitute ourselves" and 
secondly, that orientation was 
the most valuable event in 
first year in terms of setting 
up friendships and emotional 
support systems for a long and 
demanding four years -
therefore, it would go on. 

And it g~g go on. Thanks 
to Caroline Bays and her 
committee the 1986 Nursing 
Orientation was a great 
success. Over the summ~r Bays 
spent much time and energy 
changing the programme. She 
revised songs - songs which had 
previously involved provocative 
activity and which, revised, 
eliminated these antics. She 
also decided that there would 
no longer be cardboard ·Nursing 
caps on the freshes' heads nor 
Engineering hardhats on the 
heads of her co~mittee members. 
To Sanderson these hats had 
been destructive symbols: the 
cardboard caps were a mockery 
tcr the Nursing profession; the 
Engineering hardhats were also 

ti~e 1"\eC our newspaper intends rather to 

C()' exami ne and transform the 
~1..e world, through a diversity of 
. ).I~ means. We will take an active 

~
~olf\ :~~~ron~:nt.relation to our 

I Defining our paper as 
feminist, we choose to focus on 
the position of women. Women 

We recognize that onP'~ 

position in the world is 
determined by a myriad of 
social, political, economic, 
and cultural forces. These 
forces, in varying degree, 
often constitute situations of 
outright oppression, and 
constantly limit and delineate 
one's possibilities, We are 
aware that our lives are 
determined in these ways, and 
that th i s process can be 
questioned, challenged and 
changed. 

It is unfortunate that the 
role of a newspaper has 
traditionally been to 
disseminate ideas common to an 
elite, ideas which maint~in . the 
status quo. Knowing that ~he 

structure of soc i ety evolves, 

do not form a homogeneous 
group, &ut are extraordinarily 
varied; Qtn~r::~~~~ welcomes 
input from this entire range of 
people. 

We work as a collective, 
a"voiding hierarchical decision.:_ 
mpking. Combining our efforts 
in this way increases our abil­
ity to address the multiplicity 
of issues that affect women. 

Most of us are new to the 
collective this year, and we 
are very e xcited to be contin­
uing the paper. There are many 
levels of commitment and a 
plurality of ways to contribute 
to Ql;!Jgr::l!!i§g. 

Throughout the year, we 
invite you to help us create a 
strong other e:<pressi on and a 
wise critiq'ue based on the 
e:-:periences of women. OW 

WANTED: YOUR BODY AND YOUR MIND FOR FREE 

(er ... how about your time &: energy, if not money?) 

Even if you're otherwise occupied, be OtherWise occupied! 

Meetings: Most Thursdays, 6:30 p.m 
Room 5IB, New College 
978-2818 Thurs. evgs. for information 

WE WELCOME NEW TALENT. WILL TRAIN AND APPLAUD: 

humour bUsin~ co--o . editors 

eae.rgy 
'l"dination 

writers 
ads salespeople t""* el's e;.lt 

enthusiasm lflo. tJIJ>esete distribUtors 'lflit 

lliJge,. 
'llPJu~ ~ spunc ~~ 

1ayout 
finance people 

"et"e ~~ 
courage 
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PROTEST IGlllST ·PORIOGRIPHY ID 
A .. SUCCESS 

by Eli=abeth C=ach 

You may or may not have 
noticed that In~ ~~~§QgQ~~ no 
longer carries an ad for the 
Metro Theatre, a porn cinema on 
Bloor Street. Althoug~ the ad 
is no longer th~re, it didn't 
Just 'di~appear'. 

In mid-October, the~ 
Women's Centr~ received a phone~ 
Cfil l from a female student who ~· 
was ·shocked by the ad. She had~ 
called the 'hot-line' number 
given ih the ad . and what she 
heard was a breathy voice 
cl lma:dng in orgasm. The woman 
was appalled by the fact that 
this was being advertised in a 
newspaper aimed at the student 
body. In addition, the jd was a 
coupon for reduced admission to 
the theatre. 

The ~oman called the 
Woman's Centre and wanted to 
know if any,thi ng was being done 
about this. Amber O'Hara, a 
collective member of the 
Women's Centre, received the 
call. She also phoned the 'hot 
line', ·then quickly went to 
work i:o find out what could be 
done. 

O'Hdra called Ib~ 

~~~§QgQ~~· She was told to 
"write a letter ~ and "we'll see 
whet we can do". O'Hara ' 
suggested that they call the 
number to listen to the tape. 

Amber O'Hara outside the ~etro Theatre. 

BILL 7 UNDER ATTACK 
by Megan E. Robertson 

As many of you may know by 
now, Bill 7 is an omnibus bill 
that, among other things, will 
amend the Human Rights Code to 
forbid discrimination on the 
grounds of sexual orientation. 
This bill is now due for its 
thir:d ·reading in the 
legislature and until recentl~ 
it had a good chance of being 
passed. However, the Coalition 
for Family Values, which 
includes REAL Women of Canada, 

The majority of Canadians do 
support this bill and it is only 
a small but vocal minority 
that opposes it. 

the National Citizens Coalition 
and the Ontario Conference of 
Catholic Bishops am~ng others, 
have begun to organi~e massive 
letter and telephone campaigns 
to M.P.P's while launching• an 
expensive multi-media effort to 
spread hate propaganda directed 
at defeating the bill. 

Because of the 
controversy, the liberal cau~us 

is trying to Rut off the bill 
a~d is even consideri~g a 
'free-vote' on the part of the 
bill · that includes mention of 
se;{ual orientation. However, 
David Rayside, a member of the 
commitee that is lobbying for 
the passage of Bill 7 says that 
"nothing is defini·te and there 
is no sign of the bill coming 
up soon". He also stated that 
"anything could happen and when 
it comes down to the actual 
vote, I believe that we would 
win it". Even so, Rayside urges 
every one to continue lobbying 
for the Bill's passage as it is 
very important to let our 
provincial M.P.P's know that 
the majority of Canadians QQ 
support this bill and it is 
only a small but vocal minority 
that opposes it. 

Show your support by 
writing a personal le.tter to 
your M.P.P. If you don't have 
time, there are form letters 
available at the Women's Centre 
at U of T. Also, phone your 
M.P.P., Attorney General Ian 
Scott (965-1664> and Premier 
D•~id Peterson 1965-1941>. Tell 
th2m ~hat you expect them to be 
worki~g for the passage of 
Bill 7. OW 

... .. 
v.k.li, we, wou.ldn' h.va.nt a. <:.cu.p I e.. 

~ir4!.c:J.l'i)s. Ric.ho.ed.sof\ dr \riowinSe.xua.ls po\lu:\-iv'l~. th~ 
o:tv>io5p \.ere_ ct= cue nob \e. 1t'\:Sf1-

= = ;; .. 

~h ... f iori wit~ se.xu.0..1 innl..\endC 
o.nd.. fY\a'h.l <i.e.pro..ui+~ J wc~ld. 
we J dart i"'' ;; (~e.h J he~ 

MAIAGER YIELDS TO OIE·WOMAI PICKET 
The following week, 

O'Hara's letter was printed in 
Ib~ ~§~§Q~Q~~ describing the ad 
as "in very poor taste". The 
Metro ad also appeared in the 
same issue. O'Hara decided that 
further action must be taken as 
it appeared that Ib§ ~~~§Q9Q~C 
wasn't going to retract the ad 
voluntarily. She organized a 
protest at the cinema. 

On October 19th 1986, she 
arrived at_ the Metro Theatre 
equipped with a sign 5tating 
"Pornography is violence 
against ·women". She was the 

:;-:-le picketer. 
The Manager, Karim Zidvi, 

arrived to point out that the 
picketing "won't affect 
anything". O'Hara, however, 
remained and Zidvi attempted to 
defend the theatre and.the tape 
stating that "it's not 
pornography" and that he only 
shows "this shit" because he 
can't get any Famous Player's 
movies. The films shown at the 
Metro, he claimed, "look 
disgusting but they're not". 

Although O'Hara had been 
told her protest "wouldn't 
affect anything", Zidvi agreed 
to pull the ad and change the 
phone ' message if O'Hara 
prom,sed not to come back. A 
small victory appeared to have 
been won. 

The next issue of Ib~ 

~§~2Q2Q~C <Oct. 28th 1986> did 
not carry the ad. It did carry 
a letter from a B. Baxter 
stating that lb§ ~§~§Q~Q§C "was 
endorsing <anl establishment to 
the studeRt body" of 
"particularly vulgar 
'character". 

However the following 

\\ 

WOMEN· HEALTH 
LITERATURE 

HERSTORY ·WORK 
WOMANSPIRIT 

\ 

issue of Ill!! 
carried the 

~§~2Q2Q~~ 
ad. The 

again 
Metro 

Ibg manager was "out of town". 
~§~222Q~C saw no reaso~ why 
they should pull the ad. 

O'Hara called Th~ Metro to 
remind them of treir verbal 
agreement to remove the ad and 
threatened further action 
against the theatre. The ad 
disappeared and this time il 
seems to be gone for good. 

Ib§ ~~~§QsQ§~, on the 
other hand still exists. In an 
article by Moira Daly, the 
action5 against the ad were 
described as "unjustified" and 
"a systematic campaign of 
harassment". It!.§ ~§~§Q2Q~C 
found the Metro ad not 
distasteful and Daly 5uggested 
the phone message was a "form 
of pornography available for 

The films shown at the 
Metro, he claimed, "look 
disgusting but they're not." 

those who wish to consume it". 
She suggested that if people 
are "shocked or disgusted by 
such material, it is best not 
to seek it out". Answering an 
ad in a newspaper is hardly 
se~king it out. Daly went on to 
say that "fanaticism should be 
stamped out now". · 

This action was hardly the 
"extremism of an individual or 

·a small group". It was a simple 
response to what, not only 
O'Hara, but many women found 
offensive. If · we are not at 
l,berty to express our rage in 
productive actions, then how 
can we e:<press it? OW 

..... 
TORONfO 

WOMEN'S 6.00KSTORE 

73 HARBORD STREET 
TORONTO, ONTARIO M5S 1G4 
(416) 922-8744 
MONDAY THROUGH SATURDAY 
10:30 A.M. TO 6:00 'P:M. 
WHEELCHAIR ACCESS 
SPECIAL DECEMBER HOURS: 
THURSDAYS UNTIL 7:00 P.M. 
FRIDAYS UNTll..8:00 P.M. 

Passion Fruit: Romantic fiction with a ·twist 
Ed. Jeanette Winters.on $12.50 

Women in the World: An International Atlas 
Joni Seagar and Ann Olson $19.95 

The Whole Enchilada: A Spicy Collection of Sylvia's Best 
Nicolle Hollander $17.95 

Women's Journals from $8 .95 
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Al INTERVIEW WITH ACTIVIST ROSA DUEllS MORALES 

THE . STRUGOLE OF WOMEN II PERU 
by Natasha Waxman 

Rosa Duenas Morales is a 
political activist and feminist 
in Peru. Peru is one of the 
world's poorest countries, 
beset with huge social and 
political problems. Ms. Duenas 
holds office in the municipal 
government of Lima, - Peru's 
capital, and has founded a 
shelter for battered women 
there. She has ,1so founded 
the Families of Political 
Prisoners group, and.has been 
instrumental in the 
establishment of , programs to 
aid the hungry, particularly 
children. Her strong 
criticisms of the government, 
and of a social system which is 
particularly oppressive •to 
women, hav~ gained her 
prominence and many enemies in 
Peru. She visited Canada 
recently, and spoke to 
OtherWi se .. 

.!!::!!': What has brought you to 
Canada'"' 

ROSA: I was invited to Toronto 
ii;~ March by Ruth Castanera of 
t:ie Latin Amer-ican l>Jomen' s 
Collective here. At that time 
Ruth was looking far someone 
involved in women's issues who 
was ~lso connected to the human 
rights situation. Besides my 
political work, I have a.lsa 
been interested in human right5 
far a long time. I was not 
directly involved until they 
Cthe military government> took 
my awn son prisoner. Then I 
felt it was necessary ·far women 
and• relatives ta organize for 
the defense of ~ur children. I 
helped found the Families of 
Political Prisoners group which 
tries to support relatives of 
political prisoners and find 
out what is happening wit~ 

them. I have come to Canada tc 
g i V ·'.! test i many and talk about 
my 1npe.-iences. 

l~I: What ia your experience? 
Haw did you came ta be a 
feminist leader? 

BQ§B: I am an Indian from the 
countryside. I became involved 
after my husband abandoned me 
and I was alone with three 
children. My women neighbours 
knocked at my door to take me 
to a meeting at the community 
centre. But I was alone and 
ashamed, so the first and 
second times I said no, I 
didn't want to go. The third 
time, they just took me by the 
hand and dragged me. They 
taught me what solidarity is. 
From them I learned ta lead a 

how to 
voice. 

meeting, or ta protest, 
speak in a ·strong 
<Pause) This path 
chosen has cost me a 

I have 
lat. I 

have been a member of a 
political party on . the left for 
sixteen years. A lot of us 
gave full time to the movement 
and our f ami 1 i es suffered. My 
mother · died of TB while I was 
working. My son was 
imprisoned. We h·ad to face 
government forces; some of us 
were wounded <She points to 
scar on her hand>, some were 
killed, but as you can see, we 
keep goi rog. 

!~I: So there's a strong sense 
community ~mong Peruvian of 

women? 

BQ.§£!: 
There 

Yes. 
are 

There has to be. 
so many with 

noth1ng--it's a great 
psychological strain. There is 
no money for food or medicine 
or anything. The 1-1omen must 
support each other or they can 
go crazy. This is why we try 
to get the ~omen together in 
groups. We hold danc~s, or day 
trips, anything. 
l~I: How organized are women 
politic ally? 

BQ§e: We are organized in the 
poplllar sector and the poor 
areas. There are 1600 
c:ommittees representing 3 
million in Lima, mostly in the 
barrios (poor districts>. The 
women workers have rec:ently 
held a c:ongr ·2ss, but there is a 
great deal lac k ng. ' In th 
national guvernment the men 
have ail the higher positions,' 
and eve:i in the Left, where I 
am fro1n, there i:. the same 
problem. Even in the party, 
the women are e~:pected to help 
win elections, but they still 
aren't treated equally. 

!~I: What is the position of 
women genera.l l y in Peru? 

BQ§B: The soc:i ety is very . 
•mac~ista' <male-dominated). 
In all classes women are used 
as - ObjP~ts, with no personal 
freedom. 

!!.':!I= 
Peru 
women'? 

Is there a big problem in 
with violence against 

BQ§e: Yes. It is worst in the 
social sector where '1 come 
from, the poor. When a. woman 
attempts to have any control or 
to make a decision . far 
herself--to be a leader 
politically, to go to an 
assembly, even to go to a dance 

or the movies--she may be 
beaten. One woman I know was 
constantly beaten for eight 
years. The man had no job: she 
never had food for herself or 
her children. The poverty 
creates unbearable frustration. 
Some women are beaten with 
sticks, some ~re kic:ked, others 
are sexually violated. And the 
violence continues, bec:ause the 
~men are affected 
psychologic:ally, and may begin 
to beat the children. Then the 
older c:hildren beat the younger 
children, and it goes on and 

S' fll on. .. 
i:::i 
; .!~I: Are you hopeful? 
:I .. 
"' 
~ROSA: Of course. Otherwise we 
~ ;:;;;;:;1 d roave committed suicide 
~ long ago. More and more we 

create awareness among women: 
we tell them it is not fair to 
have to work all day with a 
child on your back and then 
have to c:lean the house and 
c:o~k all night without help. 
If we do not take control and 
participate on a political 
level, men will walk all over 
us ~e are struggling also for 
our chi 1 dren. My own daughter 
was raped--~e must prepare 
ourselves and our daughters, 
educate them in matters of 
gender and struggle. 

l~I: Do North American women 
nave a role in helping Peruvian 
women? 

BQ.§8: In Peru it is different 
from here <Canada). We, the 
poor, must struggle for c:lean 
water, or land. or food. We 
must struggle for laws that 
favour the people. Women here 
can help by being aware of our 
problems, and telling others. 
We also need material help, 
bec:ause we have no resources to 
accomplish our goals. 
Fundamentally, the aims of all 
women are the same. Brutality 
and mistreatment affect all 
women. Sooner or late, we are 
all beaten down. They abuse 
our self-image; they use our 
bodies to sell Coca-cola. But 
that is not what we are 
about women's role is not 
only to produce food and 
c:hildren. The true duty of 
women is to organize, to 
struggle and triumph · over odds. 
To . be ~ble to love and 
vindic:ate the rights of our 
c:hildren, everywhere. That's 
what we're about. OW 
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LESBIANS I.ID 01 YS 01 CAMPUS 
bv Nicola Cra~all 

Last year was a sad year 
for us ~11 at the University of 
Toronto. We felt a sense of 
loss, of absence. Something 
was missing. After all, how 
can you be happy, without being 
gay? 

The only evidence of us on 
campus were Homo Hop posters, 
not the best liberation 
literature available. Tres 
underground! 

Do not despair~ 
back in full force. 
Virginia, there is a 
lesbian community at U 

The Lesbian and 

We are 
Yes, 

gay and 
of T. 
Bise:<ual 

Women's Group has recently 
begun to meet on Tuesday 
evenings at 7:00 p.m. It is 
sponsored by the 51!!:-: Ed Centre. 
It offers an informal, relaxed 
atmosphere with discussions of 
lesbian and bisexual concerns. 
Meetings are reported . as being 
quite uplifting and fun. 
Additional information is 
availabl2 at the Women's 
Centre. 

The Lesbian and Gay 
Acade~ic Society has been 
resurt·ected this year. 
Preser,tations and lectures are 
focused on the more 
intellectual side of lesbian 
and gay life. Organizers say 

that in past years the group 
has tended to attract graduate 
students. This is by no means 
meant to discourage buddil'lg 
intellectually-inclined under­
grads to attend this year. 
Meetings will be held once a 
month on Friday nights, in 
association with Gays and 
Lesbians at U of T <GLAUT>. 

Speaking of which, GLAUT 
is presenting an entirely new 
image. Weekly meetings held on 
Friday nights consist of 
discussions, films, lectures, 
and other novel plans to bring 
lesbians and gay men together. 

GLAUT has the reputation 
from years gone by of being 

male-ori~nted. This year there 
is a spe~ial emphasis on making 
the m•~tings attractive to 
women as well as men. By 
making women's issues more than 
marginal and gearing 
advertising techniques more 
toward women, GLAUT is slowly 
redefining itself. Fo" 
listings of times and locations 
of these meetings, check weekly 
in the ~~r.ai~~ and Ing 
Mg!:!§e!!egr.. 

The support is there for 
us. Don't hesitate to take 
advantage of it.. It• s about 
time lesbians and gay men show 
a presense on campus. COME OUT 
and join us! OW 

A SPICE: I GALLERY FOR WOMEN'S ART 
By K. Brophey 

A room of one's own. Is 
not enough. 

Ontario has been without a 
women's art gallery since M~rch 
1986 w~en Gallery 940 was 
forced to shut down due to 
financial difficulties. This 
latest attempt to establish a 
women's cultural space in 
Toronto failed after 'only a few 
years. The Canada Council 
currently gives core funding to 
only three galleries which 
might be described as 
alternati ve · women's cultural 
spaces: Women in Focus 
<Vancouver>; Powerhouse Gallery 
<Montreal>; and Video Femmes 
(Quebec). 

Very few galleries in 
Toron~o regularly .. feature 
women's art. Artist-run 
galleries, which do not receive 
ongoing administrative costs 
funding, must rely on project 
cost grant funding. Resources 
and programming are directed 
toward fund-raising. 

Money talks. A Space ~as 
established in 1971 as the 
first artist-run centre in 
Canada. It has the largest 
annual operating budget 
($225,000> cf all such CP~tres. 

A Space 
Bathurst 
occupies 
building 
Resource 
located. 

recently moved ta 183 
<at Queen> and 

5,000 sq. ft. in a 
where the Women's Art 

Centre is 'also 

Unlike most artist-run 

A Space Gallery, 183 Bathurst at (Jueen. 

centres, A Space has an open­
shcp policy; all members are 
entitled to vote. Much of the 
art shown at A Space is 
political/community oriented. 
Warnes art, video, performance 
and electronic art are shown at 

A Space. 
'Graphic Feminism', an 

exhibit organized by the 
Women's Archives and shown at A 
Space last spring, documented 
16 years of the Ontario women's 
movement: posters, leaflets, 
buttons, etc. covering issues 
~uch as choice, racism, equal 
pay, daycare, violence, etc. A 
Space also occasionally 
sponsors events such as the 
screening of 'Still Sane', a 

~ series cf sculptures and 
] textures in video form which 
g: was hosted by the artist 
~Persimmon Blackbridge. 

Upcoming events at A Space 
include plans to premier a 
video produced in New York 
documenting organized violence 
against lesbians. 'Just 
Bei;:au:se cf Who We Are• ' by 
Abigail Norman· will be screened 
Dec. 3. 'Playing With Fire• a 
feat~re length video exploring 
1 e_sbi an se:<ual i ty wi 11 ·be 
screened Dec. 11·. 

For more information on 
special events and 
exhibitions/installations: A 
Space, 183 Bathurst, 2nd floor, 
Toronto, Ontario, ·M5T 2R7 Tei 
<416> 364-3227/8. Gallery 
Hours: Tues-Fri ~O - 5, Sat 12 
- 5. ow 

THE "BIBLE''OF PSYCHIATRY LABELS WOMEI 

MEISTRUITllO WOMEN II THE HINDS 
by Maureen Gans 

Disbelief and anger are 
the two most common responses 
that I'm greeted with whenever 
I attempt ta explain the 
proposed new categories for the 
~ie9QQ§ii£ eQg §~2ii2ii£!!i 
tl!!QYei - 11! CDSM-IZI>. The 
DSM-III is the manual used by 
psychiatrists and psychologists 
to diagnose and categorize 
their patients. It has been 
referred to on more than one 
occasion as the 'bible' of the 
American Psychiatric 
Association. The DSM-III is 
important in diagnosing 
patients so that an appropriate 
treatment can be worked out. 
It is ~very powerful tool in 
more ways than one, and 
categories, once introduced 
into the manual, are often 
blindly ~~cepted and used. 

The APA is in the process 
of ~evis~ng the DSM-III. The 
committe~ on personality 
disordP.rs advocates the 
inclusion of two new categories 
whic:h will be e.:'temely harmful 

to women in particular. These 
are~ 1) self-defeating 
personality disorder <formerly 
called masochistic personality> 
and 2) periluteal phase 
dysphoric disorder (better 
known ·as PMS - pre-menstrual 
syndrome>. Self-defeating 
personality disorder refers to 
behaviour that has been 
traditionally reinforced in 
women: nurturing, self­
sacrificing, unempowered, etc. 
Because women have been taught 
that this type of be~aviour is 
expected cf them they behave in 
this way in order to AVOID 
pain - the pain of rejection, 
both personal and societal. To 
say that this behaviour is 
self-defeating not only ignores 
social norms and expe.ctations, 
but does nothing 'to promot~ 
growth rn therapy. It focuses 
negatiyely · on the woman rather 
than locking at the causes of 
her unhappiness and the rea§cns 
she remains in unhappy 
situations. As Dr. Paula 
Caplan notes: "Tc a female and 
a male displaying the same 
behaviour different motives 
wi 11 be attributed. Rather 

' ·. 

·of PSYCHIATRISTS 
than being r.alled 
'masochistic', a hardworking 
father is likely to be admirec 
as a good provider, for 
example, and the husband of a 
difficult wife is likely to be 
called a saint for putting up 
with her." CHow many women 
have been called saints for 
putting up with 'difficult' 
hu.sbands?> 

The second category 
Cperilutal phase dysphoric 
~isarder> is nothing mare than 
labelling PMS as a MENTAL 
ill~ess. As ridiculous as it 
sounds, the APA wants to focus 
on this hormonally-based, 
PHYSICAL syndrome as a 
psychiatric disorder, thereby 
encouraging society to say that 
some women go insane once a 
month If this category is 
included in the new manual it 
will no doubt be used to keep 
womP-n from being hired in 
responsible and well-paying 
jobs. 

It seems obvious that 
women would react in anger to 
these proposals. Psychiatrists 

and psychologists should be 
just as Qutraged. These 
categories are so lacking in 
scientific evidence that it is 
hard to believe that they 
weren't laughed out of the 
first set cf hearings into this 
matter, held by the APA in 
November, 1985. The 
psychiatric community prides 
itself an its scientific 
approach, its ability to 
research and THEN reach the 
appropriate conclusions. I 
believe t~at the attempt to 
include these two categories in 
the revised manual not only 
reflects a lack cf scientific 
principles in the APA, but also 
glaringly demonstrates the 
se:< ism and st er eat ypes th.at 
exist in the therapeutic 
professions. 

The final vote will be 
held December 12 and 13, 1986. 
Any letters or petitions of 
protest against the inclusion 
cf these two categories should 
be sent to: Dr. Paula Caplan; 
252 Bloor St. W., Toronto, Ont. 
M5S 1V6. Manetary contribu­
tions will also be gratefully 
acc:epted. OW 
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,,, ... ~'-~'~ . REFLECTIOllS 011 COMll& 
TO&ETHER 1&111 

By Iris Wilde 

In the past month I've 
spoken with family and friends. 
with other students at U of T 
and with women from all over 
North America during ~Qming 
Igggtb.gi:: Bg!li.Q, a women's· 
sexuality conference. We've 
been speaking of sex. The 
euphemisms may have changed 
since the days when we talked 
about 'the birds and the bees', 
but the hesitation, the initial 
reticence, the sense of risk­
taking has not. 

Why is talking about se:< 
different than talking about 
other aspects of our 
relationships? Why has sex 
become dis-integrated from 
other activities, placed apart 
from our daily lives? Why,do 
discussions about sex need to 
take place in a safe 
Rnvironment, under carefully 
controlled conditions? 

In §g~ Eg~gi:: !lQg Elg2a~!:g, 
Mar· i ana Valverde writes that 
"'Talking se}:' is a problematic 
activity, and not just because 
of ' modesty and repression." 
She · cautions us that: "When Wb 

say we are talking in a . 
personal way about sex, what we 
are . generally doing is one of 
the f ol-1-owi-ng: hts111i l i-at i ng 
ourselves in the hope of being 
granted absolution; bragging 
about our daring in sexual 
experimentation; proving our 
correctness by fitting our acts 
and thoughts into a particular 
moral/ethical framework; · or 
apologizing for breaking either 
traditional moral values or 
what we perceive to be feminist 
standards." Valerde empha~izes 
that talking about sex only as 
isolated ' autonomous' 
individuals can hinder 
social change. It is 
important to develop "community 
discussions about sexual ethics 

' and about the relationship 
between sexual life and other 
c.spect'.s of our lives." 

Gillian Hanscombe, 
novel ~~t~ggQ 
expresses a positive 

in the 
Friends, vie;;-:----A 

women's meeting, where 'perfect 
strangers' tal k ope~ly about 
sex, where a woman speaks about 
the non-sexist sexual 
techniques she and her male 
lover are experimenting with, 
inspires the ~haracter Meg to 
write: "I felt really e xcited 
by this while she was talking, 
because it meant that people 
don't nave to remain locked up 
within the sexual stereotypes 
society invents. Women need to 
share this information in order 
~o encourage each other other's 
attempts at e:<perimentation and 
exploration." Amy, another 
character from from ~~t~g@Q 
Ei::igQQ.a, reiterates: "Do you 
think there is something 
dreadful about discussing one's 
intimate relationships? H~rdly 

anything else is ~Q!:tb. 
discuss i ng." 

The women's meeting 
~Qfili.Qg !gg~tb.~!: Bg2in was 
billed as "a gathering of 
se:-:ually diverse feminist wd'men 
interested in explo~ation, 
challenge and solidarity in the 
area of sexuality." The 
conference, organized by Side 
by Side, a feminist resource 
group, took place at OISE on 
November 7, . 8 and 9 • It 
consist~d of three keynote 
addresses, a panel discussion 
and more than 30 workshops 

taking a new,, look 

..... dance 'til 4 a.m. weekends 
..... listen to the newest' in new music 

..... cagney & lacey nite mondays 
..... movie nite tuesdays 

..... best request nite wednesdays 
..... psychedelic nite thursdays 

at 1f elines ISi 
.. .: 

284. fichmond st ree{ east 
. (416) 860-09~0 

felines is owned and operated by worrien ! 
-

. . 

~lizabelh CZ.ch 

·focusing on a variety of - issues 
from ' Lesbian Sexual Ethics ' to 
"Levi ng·· Men•; fror1 •Se:< and 
Parenting' to "The Poetics of 
Des i re'. I~ offered encourament 
and support for open 
discussions about sex and 
.sexuality. In the workshop 
'Erot i cizing Equality' , Susan 

Ceo . a ~~phasized l i stening when 
~o~c~ speak about sex and 
h~lieving what . they have to 
~ay . Participants noted that 

'7j_ t can - be l {berating to hear 
another's experienc:e 01: sex and 
"what · turns them on'. By 
discussing and working to 
eroticize equal i ty we hope to 
discover how to have sex in a 
way that won't hurt us. We 
feel that such discussions can 
help to redefine power, to 
understand our strengths and to 
recognize our options. They 
are opportunities to expand our 
se:-:uality ,- learn to accept 
ourselves and others, and 
reinforce our entitlement to 
se:-:ual pleasure. 

Debbie Gregory, during her 
keynote address 'Se:<ual 
Identity, Sexual Politics and 
Sex', remark ed that the 
conference offere~ different 
perspect i ves on the things she 
had been thinking about . on her 
own. She feels that we have a 

responsibility to pass on the 
information that we've 
discovered--that we need to 
make this information available 
to women entering the women's 
movement--that we c:an ' t assume 
that all women have had access 
to all information about sex. 
Gregrory pointed out that the 
dialogu~ on sexuality has 
helped to legitimize lesbianism 
and challenge male patterns; to 
make social changes to and 
reclaim our language. 

In Connie Clement's 
workshop 'Not Enough! Enough! 
Too Muc:h!', we questioned our 
standards of what's OKay and 
what ' s not okay sexually. we· 
discussed problems rela~ed to 
desire, how to sustain desire, 
and how to re~olve differenct 
levels of desire. This 
workshop stressed sharing 
soiutions and strategies--those 
"tiny l i ttle things that have 
helped'. It offered 

identification, comfort, 
options for change and hope. 

Wb y i s talking about sex 
important for women? Why was 
~Qming !Qggtu~!: Bg2in 
important? Only a few of the 
conference events have ~ been 
mentioned her-e in detail. but 
th.ey all offered ' a · forum for 
sharing information (for giying 
and receiving power>. There 
were discussions that showed us 
ways of re-integrating sex into 
our daily and political lives. 
We learned to help ourselves, 
to ease pain, to change, to 
speak collectively , to 
reinforce ourselves. and to 
take risks. By speaking of 
sex , we have answered some of 
the questions we brought wi~h 
us to the conference, and asked 
others that will continue to 
challenge •..1s. 

References: 
Hanscomebe, Gilli~n E, ~g!~ggn 

E!:.i~QQa• London: Sheba 
Feminist Publishers, 1983. 
Valverde, Mariana, §g~ EQ~~!: 
!lQQ Pleasure. Toronto: The 
Women ;-;-p;:;~~-; i 985. OW 
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PROFESSOR JllE PHILLIPS SPEAKS 011 WONIEll 111 SCIEllCE 
Enitinrerlng continued from page 1 

doctorate." 
It would seem that a 

wqman's commitment to her jOb 
is in question until she has 
'proven' herself with the 
appropriate number of degrees. 
Several times during the 
interview, Prof Phillips 
pointed out that things have 
changed a great deal since she 
was a student. She recalled 
having been told by a job 
interviewer that he •really 
couldn't give her the jOb 
because the plant had just been 
completed and had ' no women's 
washrooms. (I can imagine- his 
recommendation report: 
Ghialificat.ions = e:{cellent, 
sex =inconvenient : > 

On-the-job discrimination 
of a less bizarre sort is 
evident in Prof. Phi 11 i J1s 
reminiscence of working for 
Dupont in the U.S., in the mid 
1950's: "Women we~e not really 
involved in research jobs, more 
in information gathering. 
Women w~ren't hired as 
professional engineers." 

This concern is as 
relevant now as it was then. 
When asked if it was true that 
while women are solicited for 
jobs by companies trying to 
meet quot~s, tney are only 
o-ffered entry 1 evel 1dead-end 
jobs, Prof. Phillips said 
firmly: "As long as you are 
good enough you will get ahead. 
The point is to take advantage 
of these hiring proced\M'"es and · 
then prove yourself." 

When asked if men seeking 
careers had an advantage over 
women in that thev tend to be 
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more assertive about their 
worth, Professor Phillips 
quickly painted out that while 
it may be to a man's advantage 
initially, ultimately it is 
performance that counts. "It 
may take a woman longer to rise 
on · the career ladder. We, as 
women, were brought up to be 
too ROlite ••• it"s taken us a 
~~11i1 e to grow out of that ! 

C!iang1ng the subject from 
career women to women who 
c~oose to stay at home, Prof. 
Phillips sincerely rejected the 
life of dependency. "It would 
be insupportable not to have 
§Q!!!g money of one's own--to be· 
unable to make . 9nL decision on 
one's own, not even something 
as trivial as whether to buy a 
present for a friend ••. to have 
to ask for money it would be 
terrible. There are important 
and unimportant kinds of 
independence; financial 
independence is an essential. 
One can grow into independence, 
however. I can remember when I 
had trouble realizing that if I 
wasn't going to marry a man, 
then I couldn't expect him to 
come and help me when my car 
got a flat at 3:00 a.m. 

Turning to university 
issues, I asked Prof. Phillips 
for her feelings on the Toike. 
Her reply was one frequently 
echoed by women in engineering: 
"WhP.n I was an undergrad, the 
jokes were off-colour but 
funny, now they're just obscene 
and not funny at all. Who 
really reads it anyway?" 

Progressing to larger 
matters, Prof. Phillips was 

Classifieds 
i era ure, eminism, 

academic, conferences. Copy 
stylistic:, fact-checking, 
research, rewriting. 691-2630. 

Professor Jane Phillips in her office. 

strongly supportive of women's 
colleges, such as Bryn Mawr 
where she earned her Master's 
degree. "They provide an 
almost nurturing atmosphere and 
can foster a solid sense of 
self-worth at a time in life 
when this is important. Women 
are also encouraged to excel 
academically and otherwise, in 
a manner that simply is not 
found in large co-ed 
universities such as U of T." 

Prof. Phillips pondered 
the effects of the inclusion of 
women students in engineering 
and offered this comment. "The 
men may not appreciate· the 

Nursing continued from page 2 
·a mockery because th~y implied 
'status' that a N~trsing cap 
could supposedly never provide • 
. This· year the nursi .,g cap was 
where it should have been if it 
was going to be anywhere; the 
committee.constructed a massive 
plywood nursing cap and proudly 
displayed it on the SAC dome; 
during Orientation Week. It 
represented more than one 
success story in nursing that 
week. Save for one or t\'IO 
events, all the sexist material 
was el1m1nated from the 
Orientation; according to Bays. 
This woman's hard work not only 
made this year's nursing 
orientation the least se:dst 
ever, but also made it a fun­
filled week. She confirmed that 
"we can have fun but we can 
also preserve oar image". 

Unfortunately what 
does not mention is 

.Bays 
that 

'preserving' Nursing's image is 
not necessarily a good thing, 
but is something orientation, 
regardless of superficial 
change, is bound to do. Due to 
the emphasis of orientation, 
most of the participants are 
female, heterosexual, single 
nursing students interested in 
meeting men. Thus the image of 
'The Nurse' IS preserved; the 
myth that she is 'available' 
lives on. During Orientation 
Week onlookers would say that1 
THIS is ~.Jurc;i 11!;. 

competition that the women 
provide. Indeed, the men can 
make life very difficult for 
womer1 they feel don't conform 
to what they perc:ei v_e as the 
woman's role." 

It seems that the fury of 
the man upstaged -by a woman 
knows no bounds. Whether the 
issue is who m~kes mare money 
or who gets better marks, many 
men are unadept at handling the 
compe~ition represented by an 
independ~nt woman. Here's to 
ind~pendent women everywhere, 
whether or not they care to 
call themselves feminists. OW 

But THIS is NOT Nursing; 
THIS is simply one aspect of 
Nursing. However, orientation 
continues to play up the 
'femaleness' of the faculty for 
the purpose of exposure to men 
as it has always done. In fact 
the priority of the orientation 
leaders should be to promote a 
group identity. The students do 
need a role to project to the 
public - but they need a 
QQai~i~g role that can be 
shared by everyone and not just 
t hose who fit or want to fit 
the stereotype. Perhaps Mark 
Sanderson felt this need was 
not being met because he was a 
man; pe~haps Caroline Bays felt 
the same way because she was a 
mature student who was also a 
single parent. They are 
certainly not alone. 

It will take imagination 
and more hard work to change 
the structure ~f Orientation so 
that it will invite more of the 
Nursing frosh to participate. 
Only when all the Frosh feel 
free to and do share in the fun 
will a more realistic image of 
Nursing be projected. In 
Nursing there is a lot of work 
ahead in terms of changing the 
public image of the profession. 
The challenge continues. In the 
meantime it is exciting to know 
that Nursing students like 
Sanderson, Romanyk and Bays are 
making real efforts to meet 
that chal 1 enge. OW 

--------
THE SEX ED CENTRE present 
Lesbian Discussion Groups: 
Tuesdays, Room 518, New Colleg 
<Enter on Classic Avenue> an 
Thursdays at 49 St~ George. 
Call the Centre at 591-7949 for 
more information. 
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